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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia
November 17, 2017

I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome, Pledge of Allegiance, and roll call, President Thomas W. Campbell called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 9:07 a.m. on November 17, 2017, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Campbell, Vice President David G. Perry, Jeffrey D. Flanagan (via telephone), Miller L. Hall (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Debra K. Sullivan, Francis S. Vitale (via telephone), Joseph A. Wallace (via telephone), and James S. Wilson (via telephone), and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.

Delegations

Ms. Ruby Losh, representing the West Virginia Deaf Association, Mr. Keith Richardson, parent of two children at the School for the Deaf, Mr. Marcus Soulsby, graduate of the School for the Blind and member of the National Federation of the Blind of West Virginia, and Ms. April Hottle (provided a document for attachment to the minutes, West Virginia Association of the Deaf, addressed the Board regarding agenda item IV. Consideration of Termination of Employment of the Superintendent of the West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind.   (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment A.)
III.

Approval of Agenda


Mr. Perry moved that the agenda be approved.  Mrs. Sullivan seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the roll was called and the motion was carried unanimously.
IV.

Consideration of Termination of Employment of the



Superintendent of the West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind


President Campbell acknowledged there was a need for executive session and requested a motion to move into executive session.  Mr. Perry moved, as provided in W. Va. Code §6‑9A‑4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception], that the Board enter into executive session.  Mrs. Sullivan seconded the motion after which Mr. Perry reconfirmed with Dr. Keller that he wished to be heard in executive session.  Upon the call for the question the roll was called and the motion was carried unanimously; the Board moved into executive session at 9:29 a.m.
V.

Return from Executive Session

President Campbell announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 10:27 a.m. with no decisions made and called for motions.  

Mr. Perry 
moved that the employment of Dr. Martin Keller be terminated effective immediately.  Mrs. Sullivan seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the roll was called and the motion was carried unanimously.
VI.

Possible Employment of Administration(s) of the



West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind

Mr. Perry moved that Mark Gandolfi and Jamie Vittorio be appointed to fulfill all administrative duties at the West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind until such time as a new superintendent can be hired and directed Dr. Paine to develop terms for their service which will be retroactively approved at the West Virginia Board of Education's December meeting.  Mrs. Sullivan seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the roll was called and the motion was carried unanimously.
VII.

Future Meetings


The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held December 5, 2017, in Huntington, West Virginia. The meeting will continue on December 6, 2017, if the agenda is not completed on December 5, 2017.
VIII.

Adjourn


President Campbell called for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Perry moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Mr. Flanagan seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the roll was called and the motion was carried unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 



Minutes approved by the Board on December 5, 2017.



______________________________________________






Thomas W. Campbell, President



______________________________________________






David G. Perry, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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